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WG 8 is addressing the need to define standards for the representation and interchange of environmental data. It started in October 1999 with the work of the SEDRIS Organization that was developed primarily for the Modeling and Simulation community. Three International Standards with their associated Language Bindings are being developed, relating to the SEDRIS core technology, the unambiguous definition of environmental features (Environmental Data Coding Specification – EDCS) and the unambiguous definition of positions (Spatial Reference Model – SRM).

The focus of work since the 2001 SC24 Plenary in Lake Tahoe, USA has been on progressing the EDCS to CD. Higher priority has been assigned to the EDCS and SRM because they are fundamental to the definition of SEDRIS and because they affect a wider community than just Modeling and Simulation. The subjective nature of the dictionary entries in the EDCS has resulted in longer review times than anticipated. The high level of work output by the editors is fully recognized and appreciated in this area.

WG8 meets four times a year. During the past 12 months, meetings have been held in Palm Springs, USA, Santa Fe, USA, Cochem, Germany and London, UK. Cooperative Agreements with the Digital Geographic Information Working Group (DGIWG) and the International Hydrographic Organization (IHO) have been submitted for ballot. The TC211 liaison and SISO representatives have attended all meetings during the last year and have submitted comments on the documents being reviewed. The SISO representative has informed WG8 that he will no longer be able to represent SISO, but would like to perform a similar liaison role on behalf of NATO Land Group 8.

The three year anniversary of the period for progressing work items to CD occurs in February 2003. To date, only the EDCS has progressed to CD, hence SC 24 is being asked to approve the extension of the schedule for the SEDRIS, SEDRIS Language Binding and SRM work items. 

The Convenor is encouraged by the high level of cooperative work that is being achieved between ISO/IEC and Industry representatives and is hopeful that this will provide an example of how ISO/IEC standards can be made very relevant to the needs of Industry.
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